

## Agreed report to the parents of TPS following Board of Management meeting on March 23rd, 2021

Board members: Nuala Mcguinn, Fr Pat Farragher, Brenda Mcgovern, Declan Burke, Selene Fleming, Malachy Molloy, Sean Heneghan, Loraine Burke

- The BOM wished to acknowledge the massive efforts made by the staff of Trinity
  Primary School in ensuring effective and purposeful engagement with the students
  during the school closure. The BOM also wished to commend the staff on their
  positive approaches to ensure all children settled remarkably well back into school
  life and routine now that the entire school student population was back on site.
- A COVID update detailed to the BOM explained how a COVID committee (comprising of representatives of teachers/SNA's from each of the campuses) meet fortnightly to ensure effective procedures and structures are in place in relation to risk limitation for COVID and best practices are applied.
- Pardrig Birmingham (Deputy Principal) attended the meeting to give a detailed report to the BOM in relation to our new school building project. Padriag gave an overview of all developments thus far. Padraig spoke of the monumental milestones that have been reached and that TPS are moving through the various stages in the building process as per Department guidelines. The BOM spoke of the massive undertaking of creating our new school on our 14 care site and it will involve much consultation with Galway County Council. The BOM discussed their massive commitment to ensuring pressure was applied to DE to ensure our school building project moved through the various stages as efficiently as possible.
- The BOM were delighted to hear that there were 3 new enrollments for our new additional ASD Class which will open in September 2021.
- The following policies were ratified by the BOM
  - -Code of Behaviour
  - -Anti Bullying
  - -Staff Relationships-Working Together
  - -Job Sharing
- The next Board of Management meeting will take place on May 21st ,2021.